
                                                                                                                                           

 

 

             
 
 
 
                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Our January meeting, Saturday March 18th, at 3:00 pm, is being held at 

the Butte des Morts Lions Club, 5068 Washington, Butte des Morts, WI. 

The Lions Club is south and east of the White House Inn 

Camp Orders 2023 

March Edition 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

Grand Army of the Republic 

Old Abe Camp #8 

Wisconsin Department 

 

2023 Dues are due. 

Please send $40 to: 
Kurt Kirk 
W 2154 Cottonville 
Court 
Berlin, WI 54923 
 
Make check out to: 
Old Abe Camp #8 

or bring it to the  
       meeting 

 

Commanders Column 

Brothers, 
Another Echoes of the Past trade fair is done. Thank you to all that helped. Even when the 
crowd is slow it was a good time to chit chat with each other. We were able to help several 
people with questions about their ancestors and a couple possible new prospective members. 
The Lincoln Tomb ceremony is happening on April 15. If you have plans on going, get your 
hotel reservations made and the form sent in to the SUV. 
We got news that Wade House is changing their event to an only living history. There would 
not be any battle and going with a living history event instead. They may be putting on a living 
history several times a year. Because of this, the Pinecrest event has been changed to the 
same weekend on September 23-24. 
The Department encampment is on June 3 in Wauwatosa at the Lions Club. Details will be 
forthcoming.  
 
Yours in Fraternity, 
Kim J. Heltemes 

Kim J. Heltemes 
Commander 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

We had a nice turnout for the trade fair in Oshkosh. Shown are from left to right: PDC Kim J. Heltemes, Jim Schumann, 

Paul Waid, PDC Tom Brown and PCC Kirby Scott. It had been many years since we had this type of participation at the 

event.  

As most of you know, our last camp commander, Alan Petit, passed away 

last year. We want to plan on a special ceremony for him in New London 

this summer. No date has been set yet. 

Kurt was able to find the charter and camp materials in the home and 

return them to us. Thank you Kurt. 



 



 
                                                 
 
 
 
 
 

Camp Officers for 2023 
Commander 
                                          PDC Kim J. Heltemes - W2570 Archer Avenue, Pine River, WI  54965 
                                          (920) 987-5911    heltemesk@centurylink.net.com 
Sr. Vice Commander 

Kurtis Kirk - W2154 Cottonville Court, Berlin, WI  54923 
     (920) 361-1194    kkirk000@centurytel.net 

 
Jr. Vice Commander 

Ron Arndt – N10998 Town Hall Road, Marion, WI 54950 
         (715) 853-3644    ronaldlisaarndt84@gmail.com 

Secretary 
                                           PDC Brian Peters – 641 Rays Lane, Stevens Point, WI  54481 
                                           (715) 433-7924                              bpeterssuvcw@gmail.com 
Treasurer 

Kurtis Kirk - W2154 Cottonville Court, Berlin, WI  54923 
    (920) 361-1194    kkirk000@centurytel.net 

Patriotic Instructor 
Paul Johnson - 8804 Pine Lake Road Hiles, WI 54511 

        (715) 649-3359    johhnson@newnorth.net 
Chaplain 

PCC Vince Barker - W6109 Colonial Drive Appleton, WI  54914 
(920) 993-0676    vbarker@new.rr.com 

Delegate 
Paul Johnson - 8804 Pine Lake Road, Hiles, WI 54511 

       (715) 649-3359    johhnson@newnorth.net 
Graves Registration 

PCC Vince Barker - W6109 Colonial Drive, Appleton, WI  54914 
(920) 993-0676    vbarker@new.rr.com 

Memorials 
PDC Kim J. Heltemes - W2570 Archer Avenue, Pine River, WI  54965 

(920) 987-5911    heltemesk@centurylink.net.com 
Historian 

PCC Kirby Scott – 456 W. 9th Ave. #A, Oshkosh, WI 54902-6473 
  (920) 791-7952   kirby.scott.camp8@gmail.com 

Camp Council 
                               PCC Kirby Scott - 456 W. 9th Ave. #A, Oshkosh, WI 54902-6473    
                                    (920) 791-7952    kirby.scott.camp8@gmail.com 
 
Camp Council       Dave Melancon – 28 North Pelham Street, Rhindlander, WI  54501 
                                 (715) 490-9522                                              davemel@outlook.com 
 
 Camp Council              Michael Mladenik –  N6550 S. 6th St., Crivitz, WI 54114 

(715) 854-2055    smguide@centurylink.net 
 
Newsletter Editor 

PDC Kim J. Heltemes - W2570 Archer Avenue, Pine River, WI  54965 
(920) 987-5911    heltemesk@centurylink.net 


